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Subject: 2023-2024 School Performance Reports 
 
Dear Parents, Guardians and Members of the School Community, 
 
The New Jersey Department of Education (NJDOE) has released the 2023-2024 School Performance 
Reports, now available at www.njschooldata.org. These reports provide valuable insights into school 
and district performance, supporting efforts to ensure all students have equitable access to 
high-quality education. 
 
The NJDOE encourages school communities to use these reports, along with local data, to identify 
priorities, address gaps, and guide planning for the upcoming year, including the allocation of state 
and federal resources. 
 
What’s New in the 2023-2024 Reports 
This year’s reports include updates based on stakeholder feedback and policy changes, including: 
 

●​ Chronic Absenteeism Trends: Three-year data trends, expanded absence summaries, and schoolwide 
corrective action plan requirements. 

●​ Seal of Biliteracy Recognition: Information on multilingual learners earning the Seal of Biliteracy. 
●​ Expanded Arts Participation Data: Visual and performing arts participation data now includes 

grades K-12. 
●​ Disciplinary and Law Enforcement Data: Reports now display student disciplinary removals, 

police notifications, and arrests by student group and grade level. 
●​ High School Persistence & Graduation Rates: New six-year federal graduation rates aligned with 

proposed ESSA amendments. 
 

For any questions about the School Performance Reports, please reach out to your child’s principal 
or a member of the administration team. 
 
Thank you for your continued partnership in supporting student success. 
​  

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Dr. Jillian Torrento 

Superintendent of Schools  
 
 

Aviators Fly Higher Together!  


